SPENCER COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
SPECIAL CALLED MEETING

Taylorsville Elementary School Media Center

Thursday, August 29, 2013
*7:00 p.m.

*(or immediately following the public hearing)

Board Members Present:

Ms. Jeanie Stevens
, Board Chair

Ms. Janet Bonham


Ms. Debbie Herndon

Ms. Ange McKinney

Board Members Absent:

Ms. Sandy Clevenger, Vice Chair

Others Present:  Superintendent Adams, Chuck Abell, Vicki Goodlett, Diana Thomas, Mark Thomas, Jim Oliver, Larry Lawson, Ward Davis, Pete Clevenger, Michele Barlow and others.

ORDER # 43
CALL TO ORDER

Superintendent called the meeting to order at 6:44 p.m.  (Board Chair, Ms. Jeanie Steven present, but had no voice. Vice Chair, Sandy Clevenger absent.)
DISCUSSION WITH ACTION 
ORDER # 44
ADOPTION OF 2013-2014 TAX RATES

Superintendent Adams explained the necessity and the process of raising taxes.  Superintendent Adams does not recommend a 4% increase.

Superintendent Adams passed out spreadsheets with SEEK and Federal Grant information along with trend data from 1999-present and the previous tax rates to date around the state.  

Superintendent Adams shared that a wish list would consist of a small athletic complex with a concession stand, restrooms, and locker room.   Also, the track and possibly tennis court need to be resurfaced.  This would meet the needs of students and the community.  Two other primary concerns include the Summer Enrichment Program and Career and College Readiness Program.   
After lengthy discussion, Ms. Debbie Herndon read the recommendation for Board Chair, Jeanie Stevens.   
Recommendation to increase the 2013-2014 tax rate to 61.2 cents on real and personal property - plus the .3 exoneration fee for a total rate of 61.5 cents; with motor vehicle at 56 cents, utility at 3%, aircraft and watercraft being exempt passed with a motion by Ms. Jeanie Stevens and a second by Ms. Janet Bonham.
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DISCUSSION

TELL Survey Results
Superintendent Adams shared the TELL Survey Results for the Board’s review and discussion.  No action was taken.  

TELL Survey gives a quick run down of the perspective survey of our staff;  broken down by school and is compared to the state.

The District is to reflect and document on the facility and resource portion of the TELL Survey as it relates to the district compared to Kentucky.  

Superintendent Adams highlighted some of the greatest concerns:
· Indicator H:  Internet Connection:  75.6% versus 37.2%  - Not good.  This is our biggest problem, as we are technology driven with no textbook purchases in the future.  
· Indicator B:  Teachers have access to reliable communication including phone, faxes, and email.  We are lower than state 82.8%.   

· Indicator A:  Teacher access to instructional technology including, printer, computer and software.  

ORDER # 45
ADJOURN MEETING
A motion to adjourn meeting me at 7:29 p.m. was made by Ms. Ange McKinney and a second by Ms. Janet Bonham.
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